
 

 

  
 
 

 
Today's Prayer 

Listen or read the Prayer for the Day and join in with thousands of others saying these words. 
Today's Prayer | The Church of England 

 
24/25 Issue No 27                                           Friday 4 April 2025 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
The Music Department have been successful in 

gaining an award for the school within East 

Anglia. In a new initiative, King Edward VI School 

will be the Lead School for Music for West 

Suffolk for 2025-26, in partnership with Norfolk 

and Suffolk Music Hubs.  

 

Lead Schools for Music have been judged to be 

schools that go above and beyond in their music 

education offer. They exemplify best practice and 

will play a key leadership role in helping other 

schools improve and innovate in music 

education. It is anticipated that Lead Schools will 

deliver and model high-quality curriculum and co-

curricular music, support teacher development 

through mentoring, training and networks, create 

inclusive pathways for musical progression, 

shape and deliver localised music education 

activity and act as advocates for the power of 

music in education. 

Our Director of Music, Richard Walmsley, said: 
"This will be a very exciting opportunity for us to 
develop stronger partnerships in order to begin to 
realise the notion of through-education in the 
area, from Primary school to College. The 
opportunity to do this through a musical 
curriculum is truly exhilarating!” 

 
 

In other news, well done to our Year 7 students 

who participated in a fantastic Easter Egg Hunt, 

with a total of 148 students joining in on the fun! 

Not only was it a glorious afternoon in the 

sunshine, filled with excitement and teamwork, 

but it also served as a great fundraising event. 

The students raised a generous amount of 

money, which will go towards their much-

anticipated Reward Day at the end of the year. A 

big thank you to all the students for their 

enthusiasm and to the parents and staff for their 

continued support. 

 

If you are supporting your Year 11 
scholar with revision over Easter, why 
not use this website to print off past 
papers for them?  
 

Physics & Maths Tutor 
 
Exam boards for King Edward VI School 
can be located here: Specification codes 
from Sept 2024.xlsx 

https://www.churchofengland.org/prayer-and-worship/join-us-service-daily-prayer/todays-prayer
https://www.physicsandmathstutor.com/
https://www.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/Year-11-Specification-codes-Sept-2024.pdf
https://www.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/Year-11-Specification-codes-Sept-2024.pdf


 
   

 
 
  

 

 

 
 
Old Burians’ Association Photography 
Winners!   
Well done to the 4 photography competition 
winners! The next competition is now live, please 
see posted below for more information, prizes 
and details on how to enter!  

 

1st –Callum - 

'Avocet'  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
2nd - Isabelle (Y8) - 
'Reflection in a mirror'  
 

 

 

 

 

3rd - Elizabeth (Y9)- 

'Sunset'  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
4th - Gracie-Mai 
(Y10) - 'Eye'   



 
   

 
 
  

 
 
House Cup Spelling Bee Highlights 

Last week, the Library held a House Cup Spelling 

Bee, and it was a thrilling event from start to 

finish! Each year group selected two volunteers 

from their tutor group to compete, showcasing 

their spelling skills and determination. After some 

intense rounds, we crowned a winner from each 

year group. 

Congratulations to our winners: 

• Year 7 Winner: William  

• Year 8 Winner: Bella  

• Year 9 Winner: Bethany  

• Year 10 Winner: Ted  

• Year 11 Winner: Rylan  

We had so much fun with this event, and we're 

excited to announce that the House Cup Spelling 

Bee will be back again next academic year! Stay 

tuned for more details. 

 

Junior Freetech Talent Cup - British 
Championship 
George (Year 9) had a fantastic weekend racing 
his motorbike. 
George joined the endurance team collecting 1st 
in the Honda CBR cup and 2nd in the production 
class. The endurance races range from 4-12 
hours. This year, George is racing with his own 
team, and they finished 24th out of 49 teams. 
On to the junior racing and qualifying 6th he 
maintained this position in the first race 
managing to take 5th place in the last couple of 
laps. Unfortunately, a few teething problems with 
the bike in the second race led to George 
crashing out in the final lap having had a great 
battle for 5th.  
Finishing 15th he started at the back of the grid 
for the final race, he finished P9. Well done 
George! 
 
Year 10 Sports Leaders 
15 Year 10 Sports Leaders have been going to 
St. Edmundsbury Primary School and have been 
leading activities during their lunchtimes. The 
students have been excellent role models for the 
school, with a member of staff emailing in to say: 
"We were so impressed with the leaders on 
Tuesday. It was so useful to have some support 
and extra activities happening. They were so 
nurturing and enthusiastic." Well done to all 
involved! 
 
 



 
   

 
 
  

U14 and U19 Suffolk Netball Tournament 
On Tuesday 25 March, King Edward VI School 
Netball Team travelled over to Northgate High 
School in Ipswich to take part in a Suffolk State 
School Netball Tournament. The U16 team 
battled through a tough league to come first on 
goal difference and the U14 teams played some 
fantastic netball, with one of the teams coming 
second! Huge congratulations to all teams, you 
represented the school superbly. 
 

 

Cup Success for U15 Squad 
King Edward Vi School’s U15 Football Team 
have landed the West Suffolk Cup after beating 
Castle Manor 8-1 in the final at Haverhill last 
week. Having beaten ‘bogey side’ Mildenhall 4-1 
in the semi-final, King Edward’s made a nervous 
start and found themselves behind before a four-
goal burst in the last 15 minutes of the first half 
saw them take complete control. Top scorer 
Jesse grabbed a first half hat trick and added a 
fourth in the second half with other goals coming 
from Josh, Kruz, Seb and Will. 

 
Following their West Suffolk Cup triumph last 
week, the U15 Football Team became the first 



 
   

 
 
  

King Edward’s team to reach a County Cup Final 
(post-COVID) after a thrilling last gasp semi-final 
victory at Hadleigh yesterday. 
 
A tense first half had ended goalless before 
Hadleigh took the lead with 20 minutes 
remaining. Undeterred, KEVI equalised five 
minutes later when Jesse won and converted a 
penalty. Chances went begging at both ends and 
a penalty shoot-out looked certain until in the 
dying seconds a Troy Ross long throw caused 
panic in the Hadleigh defence and George 
Cunningham popped up to slam home the winner 
causing absolute scenes. Two minutes of added 
time were negotiated and the side now face 
Kesgrave in the final to be played at Needham 
Market FC on 6 May. 
 
End of Term Attendance Winners 

 

 

Mathematician of the Term  
Each half-term, teachers within the Maths 
Department are nominating a student from each 
of their classes to be placed in a prize draw.  
These students have been nominated for 
showing amazing effort and / or achievement 
within their Maths lessons since the beginning of 
the half term.  
All students have received a certificate, the 
runner up from each year has also received a 
chocolate bar and the winners from each year 
have received a chocolate bar along with a 
queue jump pass which allows them to skip the 
lunchtime queue on a day of their choice.  

 
Congratulations to all students who have been 
nominated.  
A new round of Mathematician of the Term will 
take place before May half-term. 
 

Suffolk Parent Carer Forum 

CLICK HERE for the SPCF Newsletter  

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2025%2F04%2FApril-2025-Newsletter.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CGDS%40king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk%7Ceb79a5c240e94957ec5208dd72bae8c9%7C2338a872cb8b49ce84979c852712c7b0%7C0%7C0%7C638792869288820315%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6%2B7Kw1zj7r0mKvsJv96%2BUJZ1hIfDZbsZkt18ymE7FRE%3D&reserved=0


 
   

 
 
  

Message from our Safeguarding Team 

 
 

Vaccination – Catch-Up Clinic   

During the Easter holiday, there are catch up 

clinics if your child missed their vaccines for 

MMR, HPV, MenACWY, DTP. Click the link to 

find a clinic near you: Clinics  

 

Local Activities: 

The Blank Page Project Returns This Easter! 

 
Young people aged 10–16 can get creative for 

free this Easter with Blank Page Project 

workshops running 2–12 April across Suffolk 

Libraries. 

From nature journaling, digital art, and 

filmmaking to puppetry, photography, creative 

writing, and more—there’s something for 

everyone! Some sessions explore themes of 

spring and new beginnings, supporting our new 

Make a Difference With a Daisy campaign. 

Workshops will be held at libraries in Lowestoft, 

Haverhill, Bungay, Beccles, Gainsborough, 

Great Cornard, Chantry, Halesworth, 

Stowmarket, Bury St Edmunds and 

Felixstowe. 

Book now: suffolklibraries.co.uk/blank-page 

Questions? Contact Katie: 

katie.puls@suffolklibraries.co.u 

E-sports 
Is your child in Year 10 or 11? This is their 
chance to show off their skills, compete, and 
claim victory in Suffolk New College's e-sports 
tournament! Join their free workshops, battle it 
out against other players, and connect with fellow 
gaming enthusiasts. Don’t miss this chance to 
level up your experience! 
Overwatch tournament! 
Tuesday 15 April | 10:00 – 11:45am | Ipswich 
campus. 
Valorant tournament! 
Tuesday 15 April | 12:15 – 2:00pm | Ipswich 
campus. 
Booking via their website 
www.suffolk.ac.uk/events 
 
Football and Cricket – Catch 22 
Catch-22 are offering free sports activities for 
young people over the school Easter holidays.  
For further queries please contact: 
positivefutures.suffolk@catch-22.org.uk 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2025%2F04%2FSuffolk-Easter-Clinics-3-1.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CGDS%40king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk%7Ceb79a5c240e94957ec5208dd72bae8c9%7C2338a872cb8b49ce84979c852712c7b0%7C0%7C0%7C638792869288840354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xBstYICPW81DyIxZgAqLwbjj9G43q%2FA2Ni%2Bfoo91GlI%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolklibraries.co.uk%2Fblank-page&data=05%7C02%7CGDS%40king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk%7Cdf6625bd22704fd2c98108dd729769f9%7C2338a872cb8b49ce84979c852712c7b0%7C0%7C0%7C638792716855253666%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eROqCt7ugchkeL1%2BxD2iMMuOKSr4i4oeem1%2B1tj8aZw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolklibraries.co.uk%2Fblank-page&data=05%7C02%7CGDS%40king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk%7Cdf6625bd22704fd2c98108dd729769f9%7C2338a872cb8b49ce84979c852712c7b0%7C0%7C0%7C638792716855253666%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eROqCt7ugchkeL1%2BxD2iMMuOKSr4i4oeem1%2B1tj8aZw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:katie.puls@suffolklibraries.co.u
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolk.ac.uk%2Fevents&data=05%7C02%7CGDS%40king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk%7C63fdd8b1ff6c48b1e27d08dd71e853b0%7C2338a872cb8b49ce84979c852712c7b0%7C0%7C0%7C638791964858419035%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Fa4C5irzHf%2BXCC%2FGREiG8bhK%2BVd75V6atsA6DTuQg7Y%3D&reserved=0
mailto:positivefutures.suffolk@catch-22.org.uk


 
   

 
 
  

 

 

 
 
 

 

Dates for your Diary  
Term Dates  2024-2025 & 2025-2026  

Additional information can be found on the calendar page of the website 

Fri 4 April  End of Term 

Sat 12 – Wed 16 April Iceland Trip 

Tues 22 April  Return to school  

Tues 22 – Fri 25 April Art and Photography GCSE Exams 

Mon 28 – Wed 30 April MFL GCSE Speaking Exams 

Tues 29 April  Downing College Trip 

Mon 5 May  School Closed – Bank Holiday  

Tues 6 – Fri 9 May  Citizenship Week 

Tues 6 May EHCP Target Meetings Y9, 10 and 11 

Wed 7 May Hosting Shakespeare Regional Final Heat 

Wed 7 May Immunisation Catch-ups - ALL Year Groups 

Thurs 8 May GCSEs Commence 

Fri 9 – 11 Sun May    Duke of Edinburgh Silver Practice Expedition  

 

Thought for the Week: 

 

Stay away from negative people. They have a problem for every 
solution. 

Albert Einstein 
 

All past issues of this Newsletter are available on our website. 

Follow us on Facebook 
King Edward VI School Facebook 
 
Follow us on Instagram  
King Edward VI School Instagram 
 
Follow our SEND Instagram page 
KEVI Learning Hub Instagram 
 
Everyone at King Edward VI would like to 
wish you a wonderful and joyous Easter! 
 
 

 
 
Deri O’Regan 
 

https://www.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/King-Edward-VI-School-Term-Dates-2024-2025.pdf
https://www.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/King-Edward-VI-School-Term-Dates-2025-2026.pdf
https://www.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk/essentials/the-school-calendar/
https://www.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk/parents/parent-bulletin/
https://www.facebook.com/KingEdwardVISchool/
https://www.instagram.com/kingedwardvischool/
https://www.instagram.com/kevis_learninghub?utm_source=ig_web_button_share_sheet&igsh=ZDNlZDc0MzIxNw

